KIBABII UNIVERSITY

Office of the Registrar (Academic Affairs)

Memo

From: Registrar (Academic Affairs)

Date: 22nd March, 2021

To: First Year Students, 2019/2020 Intake

Ref: KIBU/ACA/CORR.128/RAA/VOL.1

Subject: TRANSITION TO THE 2ND YEAR OF STUDY

Further to the communication dated 19th March, 2021 that was sent out earlier on the subject matter above we wish to state as follows:

- i. That no student will be allowed to register for 2nd year courses before completing the 1st year requirements;
- ii. That students with pending 1st year, Semester one examinations (Special/Supplementary) are strongly advised to make arrangements to sit for the exams during the end of 1st Semester examinations scheduled to begin on 6th April, 2021;
- iii. That attendance of classes for the 2nd year courses without fulfilling the 1st year requirements will be considered null and void. Further still, note that this is an offence which could lead to institution of disciplinary measures in accordance with the Students' Handbook 2018, Section III on University Examinations Rules and Regulations, 3.7 (w).

Thank you.

Prof. Ernest Mohochi

REGISTRAR (ACADEMIC AFFAIRS)

Copy to:

- > Vice Chancellor
- > Deputy Vice Chancellor (PPRI)
- > Deputy Vice Chancellor (AFD)
- Ag. Deputy Vice Chancellor (ASA)
- Dean of Students
- Deans of Schools/Faculties

COVID-19 IS REAL! PROTECT YOURSELF, FAMILY AND COMMUNITY Wash your hands! Sanitize! Mask up! Keep social distance!

ES/Inws

